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Beloved Brethren, 

It is a pleasure to communicate with you once again to inform you of the progress of the Lord's work here in the Dominican Republic. The Lord 
has been working in our lives, using us to encourage other churches to invest in the establishment of other new churches throughout 
the island. 

We just finished our 8th Missions Conference, “Missions Through the Local Church.” This year, we taught pastors, missionaries, and 
church leaders how we can obtain the finances needed to invest in missions development. Missionary Steve Sidler and I preached during 
the day, and Pastor Welinton Castillo preached during the evening. Thanks to the Lord, we had an excellent response from God's servants, 
and from our local church, in the invitation to win our Jerusalem for Christ and to invest for the Gospel to reach the ends of the earth. 

Years ago, I had the opportunity to lead Mrs. Mercedes Cornielle to the Lord. She passed away. At her memorial service, her daughter 
Tania, her husband Oreste, and her grandchildren, Oreste Jr. and Isidro, were saved. On March 9, I had the privilege of baptizing some 
of them. Several families have been added to the church so far this year. Please pray for these new believers. 

 
             
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     
Regarding the new church that we have started, “La Playita Baptist Church,” please pray for a place that we can rent. Lately we have 
had many problems congregating due to the noise of the music from the bars, the rain, and other factors we face. We have suspended several 
meetings due to these problems. Despite these difficulties, by the grace of God, we have been consistent in the work in that place, which is 
plagued by religion, vices, and all kinds of immorality. The new believers remain faithful, and we have gained several this year. 

The Lord has been good to us. My wife is doing much better after her eye surgery. We thank all of those who have been prayerfully watching 
over her health. Thanks again for your prayers and faithful support. 

Prayer Requests: 
1. Pray for the pastors and leaders who attended the Missions Conference. 
2. Pray for the new families in the church. 
3. Pray for a new meeting place for La Playita Baptist Church. 

Because Jesus Christ Lives, 

Andrés R. Amorós 

Andrés R. and Dora Amorós 
Your Missionaries in the Dominican Republic 
Philippians 1:6 
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